
November 9, 2021 

The Shibuya Ikueikai Foundation 

 

Donation of Non-woven Masks for Children to Elementary Schools 

in Fukuyama City 
 

On November 8, 2021, at Fukuyama City Hall, we donated 1.5 million non-

woven masks (more than 50 masks per student) for children to about 26,000 

students in 78 elementary schools in Fukuyama City for use as preventive 

measures against COVID-19 and influenza infections. This is the second 

donation following the 300,000 masks donated in April 2020. 

At the donation ceremony, the Administrative Director Shigehiro Komaru of 

the Foundation handed over the donation list and non-woven masks for children 

to Mr. Naoki Edahiro, Mayor of Fukuyama City, and Managing and 

Administrative Director Teruko Komaru received a certificate of appreciation. Mr. 

Masaaki Miyoshi, Superintendent of Education, expressed his gratitude for our 

strong support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Scene at the donation ceremony) 



 

(From left to right: Managing and Administrative Director Teruko 

Komaru, Administrative Director Shigehiro Komaru, Mr. Naoki Edahiro, 

Mayor of Fukuyama City, and Mr. Masaaki Miyoshi, Fukuyama City 

Superintendent of Education) 


